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BUNURU MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Djeran - Autumn – April - May 
Djeran season sees a break in the very hot weather, and the change in the season is evident in the wind with seeds, dust and 
leaves blown across the landscape. Flying ants can be seen cruising around in the light southerly winds of Djeran. You’ll also 
notice this season brings cooler nights with a dewy presence for us to discover in the early mornings. 
This season sees red wildflowers take bloom, especially the Red Flowering Gum (Corimbia Ficifolia) and the petite Summer 
Flame (Beaufortia Aestiva). The male and female Sheoaks (Allocasuarina Fraseriana) form cones and Banksia start to display 
their flowers ensuring there are nectar food sources for the many small mammals and birds that rely upon them.  

Week 3 
Term 3 
May 2023 

8    Jnr Assembly 
8.45~9.00am 

9 
 

 
 

P&C Meeting 6-7 pm 
at the School 

10 Junior (Yr3,4) Choir 
            7.45 – 8.25 am 
 

11 Senior (Yr5,6) Choir 
           7.45 – 8.25 am 

Uniform Shop OPEN 
8.30 – 9.00 am 

P&C Mothers’ Day Stall:  
PP, Yrs. 1, 2 & 3 

 

12  
 
 

P&C Mothers’ Day Stall:  
       Kindy B &D, Yrs. 4,5,6 

 

Week 4 
Term 2 
May 

15  Snr Assembly 
8.45~9.00am 
 

16   
Yrs 2-6 Dance 

 
 

17  Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr4 Excursion to 

Browns Dairy 

18   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

PP – Yr 1 Dance 
 
 

19 
 
 

Week 5 
Term 2 
May 

22  Jnr Assembly 
8.45~9.00am 
Year 6 Leadership Day #2 
 

23   
Principal’s School Tour 
for New Parents 9-10am 

Yrs 2-6 Dance 
 

24  Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 
 

25  National Sorry Day 
Senior Choir Yr 5&6 

7.45-8.25 am 
PP – Yr 1 Dance 

Principal’s School Tour 
for New Parents 9-10am 

26 
 
 
 

Week 6 
Term 2 
June 

29   Snr Assembly 
8.45~9.00am 
  
 

30     
Yrs 2-6 Dance 

 
Principal’s School Tour 
for New Parents 5-6pm 

31   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 

1          Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

PP – Yr 1 Dance 
Principal’s School Tour 
for New Parents 5-6pm 

2.               SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer weekend ☺  

Week 7 
Term 2 
June 

5   WA Day 
 

6   
Yrs 2-6 Dance 

 

7  Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 

8  Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

PP – Yr 1 Dance 
 

9 
 
 
 

Week 8 
Term 2 
June 

12     Jnr Assembly 
8.45~9.00am 
 
Yr 2,3 Poetry Palaver 
10.20am in the Hall 
 
PPA PPC KA KC Poetry Picnic 
1.45pm,  Kindy Oval 

13      Yrs 2-6 Dance 
 
Yr 1 Poetry Picnic 2 pm  
in the Junior Playground 

 
P&C Meeting 6-7 pm 

at the School 

14   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 

 

15         Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

PP – Yr 1 Dance 
 

PPB PPD KB KD Poetry Picnic 
1.45pm,  Kindy Oval 

 

School Board 5.30–7 pm 

16 
Yr 4,5,6 Poetry Palaver 

10.20am in the Hall 
 
 
 

Week 9 
Term 2 
June 

19  Snr Assembly 
8.45~9.00am 
 

 

20       Yrs 2-6 Dance 
 

RU Legal Parent 
Presentation 

21      Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 

 

22         Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

PP – Yr 1 Dance 

Yr 4-6 Lightning Carnival 

23 

Week 10 
Term 2 
June / July 

26    Jnr Assembly     
8.45~9.00am 

27    SCHOOL PHOTOS 
2023 
 

28   SCHOOL PHOTOS 
2023 

Faction Cross Country  
Yr 1-6 1.50 – 2.50 pm 

29         Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
PP – Yr 1 Dance 

 
 

30 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 9 28 April 2023 
We ExCEL 

http://www.bom.gov.au/iwk/nyoongar/bunuru.shtml
https://www.vincent.wa.gov.au/community/aboriginal-culture/noongar-culture#:~:text=Noongar%20Six%20Seasons%201%20Birak%20First%20Summer%20%7C,of%20the%20year%20%7C%20October%20and%20November%20
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Kaya to our school community 

As you are likely aware, Mrs Innes has taken some personal leave after the sudden and unexpected passing 
of her husband. On behalf of Mrs Innes, we would like to thank our wonderful school community for the 
emails, messages and phone calls of support that have been received. We look forward to her return to 
school in the coming weeks, and in the meantime any queries can be directed to 
TuartHill.PS@education.wa.edu.au. 

Humphries Dance Studio 

We are very excited for our Pre-Primary to Year 6 students as they begin their weekly dance lessons for Term 
Two. Our Year 2 – Year 6 students begin their lessons on Tuesday 16 May 2023 and our Pre-Primary -Year 
One students begin their lessons on Thursday 18 May 2023.  As part of the WA Arts Curriculum, dance 
promotes creativity, healthy and active participation and positive interpersonal skills and has been linked 
with assisting with cognitive development – most of all it is fun! All our students are expected to participate; 
please ensure your child has returned their payment of $27 along with the signed permission form. For 
additional enquiries, please contact our Manager of Corporate Services Mrs Harlond 
natasha.harlond@education.wa.edu.au or call 9413 1500. 

Staffing 

Mrs Harfoushian has accepted an Associate Principal position for Term Two at a school in the Northern 
Suburbs. We are proud of Mrs H and her leadership journey and wish her the best of luck – what a lucky 
school to have her! Mrs Brown will teach full time in Room 3 and our Challenge program will be placed on 
hold for Term Two. 

We welcome Mrs Carly Jurgowiak as our permanent music teacher and Mr Joshua Ellison, who will be 
working on Monday, Thursday and Fridays as our Physical Education teacher, with Mrs Connolly returning to 
work on Tuesday and Wednesdays. Ms Loan Truong will be working in Year 2 whilst Ms Teixeira enjoys some 
well-deserved leave, and we wish Mrs Fiona Boath the very best as she awaits the arrival of her first child. 
We also welcome Mr Kevin Pigg, who will be working as part of our school gardening team. 

Mrs Bell 

We congratulate our senior students who received merit certificates at our assembly on Monday 1 May 2023. 

 

We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL. 

From the Principals Desk 

Senior Assembly 

mailto:TuartHill.PS@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:natasha.harlond@education.wa.edu.au
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The winning classroom, Room 2,  scored the highest points during the week 
for: 

• Keeping school bags zipped on the hooks or racks 

• Making sure there was no rubbish outside the classroom 

• Keeping lunchboxes inside school bags and 

• Keeping hats and jackets in school bags.  

 

 

What a wonderful day we had, celebrating the unofficial “Star Wars Day’ on May 
4th, 2023. Students participated in a fun dress up day, with the proceeds of the 
Gold Coin donation contributing to our Year 6 
Yearbook. Together, our student’s gold coin 
donations amounted to $224 – thank you very 
much everyone! 

Thank you to our parents and students for making 
and wearing their favourite Star Wars costumes. 
Well done to Ryan B in Year 6 for making his very 
own Boba Fett helmet out of cardboard and 
paper mache.  

 

Have a look at our little Jedis, Sith Lords and Mandalorians – aren’t they just fabulous! 
May The Force Be With You all. 

Golden Broom Winners Monday 1 May 2023 – Year Three in Room 2! 

 

Star Wars Day  
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The 2023 P&C Mothers’ Day Stall 
Plenty of goodies, replenished for each purchasing opportunities, prices range from $1 to $10.  Expect amazement!! 

Each year group has been allocated a dedicated Time to Buy so parents know when to send some cash to school with 

their child so they can return with a surprise mother’s day gift for you ☺.  

Your time to buy!!  

Purchasing happens between Recess and Lunch time, under the supervision of class 

teachers, in collaboration with the P&C volunteers. 

Thursday 11 May: PP, Yrs. 1, 2 & 3 

Friday 12 May: Kindy B &D, Yrs. 4,5,6 

Kindy A and B parents, please feel invited to pop past any day listed between 10 and 11 

am with your cherubs if you can ☺. 

There will be an opportunity for extra purchasing at pick-up on Friday afternoon outside 

the Kitchen.  Come collect a thoughtful gift for a significant female in your life!   If you are able to help out at the stall 

Eunice know through this post on the P&C Facebook Page. The Stall needs helpers from 9-11 Thursday  and Friday. 

 

  

 Tuart hill Primary School Uniform Shop                                                 

Volunteers make sure the Uniform Shop is open and effective for you. Online Orders are recommended – we can 

pre-pack your order and have it delivered directly to your child/ren’s classroom/s.  

The Uniform Shop is in Tuart House which is best accessed off Cape Street. The Shop is open 8.30 – 9.00 am: for pre-
order pickups and walk-ins on Thursday 11 May. Other dates will be advised and added to the eNews Calendar as 
volunteers can be coordinated.   

We are happy to exchange incorrect sizes - Please ensure tags remain attached to items, thank you. 

Please email thpsuniformshop@gmail.com if you have any queries, thank you.  Keen to volunteer?  We’d love to 

have you! Email Eunice your contact details      . 

The School Canteen 

The P&C coordinates our School Canteen.  Our canteen provides delicious and nutritious home-cooked food, at 
affordable prices, for your convenience every Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. 

Late Orders   The cut-off time for all lunch orders is 9.00am. Orders placed after this time will have limited choice 
available. Thank you for your understanding. 

Please note: We do not offer credit on lunches or other items. We cannot give change for $50 notes, please have 
correct change for lunch orders and small tender for counter purchases. 

Online ordering is easy with QuickCliq!    Registering to use this service is QUICK & SIMPLE! Visit 
www.quickcliq.com.au & follow the instructions to register your child. Once you have received email confirmation of 
your registration, you can add credit to your account and place all your lunch and recess orders online. For your 
convenience, your orders can even be placed up to 28 days in advance! 

P and C News 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/community/parents-and-citizens/uniform-shop/
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/THPS_Uniform_Shop_Online_Ordering_Information_Sheet-2.pdf
mailto:thpsuniformshop@gmail.com
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/community/parents-and-citizens/canteen/
http://www.quickcliq.com.au/
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If you require any assistance with QuickCliq please contact them directly on 1300 116 637. 

Refer to the School Website for Term 1 menu. 

Always wanted to help out in a friendly, busy School Canteen?  We love volunteers!   

Email Jodie canteenthps@gmail.com. 

✴ the next General P&C is Tuesday 9 May 2023, 6 – 7pm, at the School. Everyone is 

welcome – come along and contribute your ideas to what happens at our wonderful school. 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve.  

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳ Email pandcthps@gmail.com      

✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Come along to or volunteer for one of our events throughout the year 

✳Chat to a committee member    

✳ Attend any meeting in person or virtually – the online link is available on the Facebook Page just before the meeting. 
 
Our P&C is actively concerned about student safety and family engagement.  You can have an effective voice by 
attending any meeting – keep an eye on the eNews and check out the P&C Facebook page for upcoming meeting 
dates and contact details for the P&C Executive.   

Community News 

Wanslea’s Children and Parenting Support service is a 
federally funded program supporting families in parenting 
children aged up to 12 years of age. Wanslea provides an 
individualised in-home service which aims to support parents 
to identify their parenting goals, develop skills and knowledge, 
foster positive parent/child relationships and improve child 
wellbeing. Families may self-refer or gain assistance from an 
agency with whom they are currently working. 
 

Children's band Go Bananas with Lisa and 
Minky write children's music with a theme of 
healthy eating and are having their first 
album launch on 20th May 4-5pm at 
Scarborough Community Centre. Tickets are 
free and available on the web site 
www.lisaandminky.com. The web site has 
free play-a longs to all the songs as well as 
health resources and recipes that are all 
suitable for primary school aged children. 

mailto:canteenthps@gmail.com
mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501
http://www.lisaandminky.com/
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/community/parents-and-citizens/uniform-shop/

